From: Tim Screen 
Sent: 24 September 2014 15:37
To: Stuart Howden
Subject: 14/01030/F - The Red Lion Main Street Wendlebury

Stuart

I am concerned about the impact of the additional parking bays on the existing tree north west of the Red Lion. There is also another tree within an influencing distance of the development. I think it is appropriate for all trees within an influencing distance of the development are to be surveyed in accordance with BS 5837: 2012 Trees in relation to design, demolition and construction - recommendations. Root protection areas/protection measures are to be indicated. Having considered the tree survey we can then decide if an arboricultural method statement is required, e.g. a requirement for the aforementioned tree/parking bays.

The landscape visual impact and effect is going to be minimal because the site appears the be well screened from adjacent properties The trees contribute to this screening, and if they are removed, replacement tree or trees will be required. 

Please let me know if you have any questions re the above matters.

Regards.

Tim

Tim Screen CMLI
Landscape Architect
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